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In opening the meeting and there being no objections from the delegations, Ambassador Dr. Neil Parsan, Chair of the General Committee and Permanent Representative of Trinidad and Tobago to the OAS, declared considered the order of business (CP/CG-2020/15 rev. 1)
Attending the meeting were the Representatives of Argentina, Brazil, Canada, Colombia, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras, Mexico, Nicaragua, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, Uruguay, and Venezuela.

The audio recording of the meeting is available at the following link:

CP_CG_2020_04-23-2015.MP3
1. Presentation of the Annual Report of the Inter-American Children’s Institute by Ms. Zaira Navas, President of the Directing Council of the IIN (CP/doc.5103/15)
In her presentation, Ms. Navas noted that the Charter of the Organization of American States pointed to the relationship between democracy and the promotion of human rights.  That Charter included as one of its aims the “consolidation on this continent, within the framework of democratic institutions, of a system of individual liberty and social justice based on respect for the essential rights of man”.

Among other matters, Ms. Navas referred to the management model being implemented by the IIN and indicated that, in the framework of the Institute’s existing structure and of the operation of its different technical entities, efforts had been aligned around the areas of promotion and protection of rights, the legal area, participation, and communication.  Such organization provided a technical and operational platform that had provided support and continuity to the technical assistance and aid made available to the states in the development of the different aspects established in the 2011-2015 Action Plan.

That structure had been strengthened by a management model for following up on the 2011-2015 Action Plan that reflected the initiative of the Directing Council to allow more active participation by the states in IIN management as an essential part of the implementation of the 2011-2015 Action Plan.

The delegation of Uruguay, in addition  to congratulating Ms. Zaira Navas on her election as Chair of the Directing Council of the IIN and Mr. Víctor Giorgi on his designation as Director General of that Institute, expressed appreciation for the presentation of the detailed report, which referred to institutional strengthening and the activities carried out by the General Directorate, the actions in the context of the 87th anniversary of the Institute, the 89th regular meeting of its Directing Council, and the XXI Pan American Child Congress, held in Brasilia last December.  The delegations of Brazil, El Salvador, Dominican Republic, Nicaragua, Colombia, and Mexico also expressed appreciation for the presentation of the report and reiterated their commitment to the Institute.
2. 
Presentation of the Annual Report of the Administrative Tribunal of the Organization of American States to the General Assembly at its forty-fifth regular session, by Ms. Mercedes Carrillo, Secretary of the Tribunal (CP/doc.5107/15).

In her presentation on the activities carried out in the period covered by this report. Ms. Mercedes Carrillo briefly described the history of the Tribunal, explained the three complaints processed, and reported on the two regular sessions held in 2014.
Ms. Carrillo also referred to the cooperative relations with the administrative tribunals and legal departments of other international organizations, such as the International Monetary Fund. In June 2014, at the request of the United Nations Administrative Tribunal, a document with proposals for the creation of a database to compile the case law of all international tribunals had been drawn up.  It contained suggestions on the types of decisions to publish, the target audience, and portal maintenance and administration, among other matters. The document also included a simulation to facilitate visualization of the proposals made. 

At the request of the International Labour Organization (ILO), the Tribunal had also prepared, with support from the Department of Legal Services and the Department of Human Resources, a document on methods for resolving labor disputes.

The delegation of Venezuela proposed that at the next regular session of the OAS General Assembly, the subject of the Administrative Tribunal and the changes affecting the staff of the Organization during the change of administration be considered by the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP). The proposal was welcomed by the delegations of Ecuador and Dominican Republic.

3.
Presentation of the annual report of the Pan American Institute of Geography and History (PAIGH) by Mr. Rodrigo Barriga, Secretary General of the PAIGH (CP/doc.5106/15)

Also presented at this meeting was the annual report of the PAIGH, by Dr. Rodrigo Barriga, Secretary General of the PAIGH, who referred to the Institute’s Pan American Agenda for the period 2010-2020 and to scientific and capacity-building activities carried out by the Institute. 

In his presentation, Dr. Barriga noted the PAIGH’s most relevant activities, such as the main financial and administrative aspects, emphasizing that the Institute efficiently executed its resources for supporting the technical assistance and publications programs.  He also referred to the advances in implementing the Pan American Agenda and reported on activities of interest under way at the current stage.

The delegations of Mexico, Uruguay, Colombia, and Ecuador expressed appreciation for the report and pointed to partnerships between the PAIGH and other regional corporations to expand areas of research and knowledge.


The Chair noted the actions undertaken by the Inter-American Children’s Institute, the Administrative Tribunal of the OAS, and the Pan American Institute of Geography and History, and decided to take note of the observations and recommendations made by the permanent representatives and to refer the reports thus far considered to the Permanent Council for its consideration, in implementation of the provisions of Article 91.f of the Charter.

At this meeting, the General Secretariat submitted to the General Committee the report on the implementation of the mandates contained in resolution AG/RES. 2830 (XLIV-O/14), “Network for Consumer Safety and Health and Inter-American Rapid Product-Safety Warning System” (CP/CG-2018/15). That presentation was given by Ms. Betilde Muñoz-Pogossan, Acting Director of the Department of Social Inclusion of the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development.


Ms. Muñoz-Pogossian indicated, inter alia, that the institutionalization of the Consumer Safety and Health Network (CSHN) in the OAS framework based on resolution AG/RES. 2830 (XLIV-O/14) was a step forward in the consolidation of the CSHN as the primary hemispheric mechanism for regional cooperation on consumer product safety, and constituted an opportunity to lend permanence to and systematize its activities in a framework governed by the agencies of the countries themselves and the Permanent Council. 
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Other business
There being no other matters for consideration, the Chair of the General Committee, Ambassador Neil Parsan, declared the meeting closed.
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